
Dates for your diary        Attendance 

1st Place - FS2 - 100%  

2nd Place - Class 5 - 97.8% 

3rd Place - Class 2 - 97.73% 

Please continue to promote good attendance.  

We are trying to ensure all children are in and ready 
to learn before we close the gates at 9:00am. 

Whole School Attendance 96.6% 

Friday 19th April 2024 

Tuesday 23rd 
April 

Parents’ Evening 

4-6pm (Not Nursery or Y1) 

Tuesday 23rd 
April 

Year 3/4  

Mini Tennis 

Wednesday 
24th April 

Year 2 Swimming 

Thursday 25th 
April 

Parents’ Evening  

4-6pm (Not Nursery or Y1) 

Week beginning 
6th May  

Parents’ Evening for Nursery 
and Year 1 (further            

information to follow) 

Safeguarding spotlight on: Consent 
 
Consent means giving someone a choice about touch or actions and respecting their answer. With 
children, we often use the language "asking for permission." 
At this age, we want to lay the foundation for setting boundaries, making decisions about their 
bodies, asking for permission, and responding appropriately when someone says no to them. Besides consent, 
kids need to learn that they can set boundaries and limits on when and how their bodies are touched and by 
whom. 
 

Conversations around consent should be ongoing.  
 
Here’s how you can incorporate consent into everyday conversations with your child. 

  
Ways to ask your child for consent: 
 “Do you want a hug goodbye today? We could also wave or high five.” 
“Can I sit beside you while we read this book?” 
"Can I tell your teacher that your grandma died?" 
 
Ways to model consent: 
“Do you need a break from tickling, or are tickles still okay with you?” 
 “It's OK if you don't want a goodnight hug." 
“Can I help you put your jacket on?” 
 
Ways to teach your child to ask for consent with other children: 
“Do you want to play with the red or the blue car?” 
"Do you want to hold hands when we walk to lunch?" 
“Can I sit next to you on the bus?” 

Please follow our Facebook page 

https://www.facebook.com/people/Colburn-Community-Primary-
School/61553372007060/  

https://www.facebook.com/people/Colburn-Community-Primary-School/61553372007060/
https://www.facebook.com/people/Colburn-Community-Primary-School/61553372007060/


‘I show determination’ 

Y6. Archie H 

 

Y5. Evie F 

 

Y4. Madison C 

 

Y3. Amelia B 

 

Y2. Joshua  M 

 

Y1. Harley H 

 

FS2. Eva-Grace L 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Chocolate & Bottle  

Tombola 
 

The Friends of Colburn 
School were able to raise 
an amazing £125 from the  

chocolate and bottle tom-
bola stalls this afternoon. 

 

Thank you to all those who 
contributed to 
and supported 
this event. 

 

Merit Points 

 

500 merits: Joshua M 

 

700 merits: Archie H, Freya K  

 

1200 merits: Alfie H 

 

1400 merits: Isla L 

 

1500 merits: Robbie B 

 

 

Purple     
Amethysts  

Points 

293 

Red  
Rubies 
Points 

255 

Green       
Emeralds 

Points 

323 

Blue     
Sapphires 

Points 

344 

Yellow        
Diamonds 

Points 

329 

This Weeks House Points 

Forest School 

 
Year 6: Tuesday 23rd April 

Year 5: Thursday 25th April 

 

Please make sure children wear 
 appropriate clothing. 

 

 

 

 

 

HEAD LICE  
Please could we ask all  

Parents/Carers to check 

their children’s hair  

thoroughly and treat as 

necessary.  

 

Further advice can be 

found on https://

www.nhs.uk/conditions/

head-lice-and-nits/   



Loud and Proud Corner 

Tuesday 16th April  

Tag Rugby 

Wednesday 17th April  

Year 3 Roman Day 

 

 

Thursday 18th April 

Year 5 Bowlees Farm 

 

 

Year 5 had an amazing day at Bowlees Education Farm 
yesterday.  They got to be farmers for the day, under 
the watchful eye of farmer Jemma. This meant they did 
a walk of the land, checking for any damage to fences or 
walls, fed and looked after the animals as well as enjoy a 
walk to Low Force Waterfall.  

A massive thank you to Jemma @ Bowlees  
Education Farm, we all had a brilliant day!! 

Friday 19th April 

Tri-Golf 

 

The Year 3 class had a fantastic day learning the skills as 
a Roman soldier. They practised their marching , learnt 
how to use a sword and spear, signed their contracts in 
Latin and made amazing clay oil lamps. 
 
All their hard work and effort from the day was  
rewarded by earning their wage of a Roman coin from 
the Roman Centurion. 

8 of our Year 2 pupils represented Colburn School at 
Hipswell School for a tri-golf tournament. Putting their 
skills to the test using a range of  golf putters and chip-
pers. They played many different games including Bull-
seye to  drive towards that hole-in-one. 
 
Well done Year 2! You represented our school to a tee! 
 

This week, our children took part in a tag rugby  
Competition held at our school!  Thank you to Wavell 
and Le Cateau for providing quality opposition. 
 
We played 4 games in total, winning 2 and drawing 2... 
meaning we won the tournament! There were some 
outstanding performances and they worked great as a 
team. We are so proud of them!  








